
 Florida Department of 

Memorandum                       Environmental Protection 
 

 
TO:              Marshall Seymore 2010-Mar-11 
 
FROM:       James Byer 
 
DATE:        March 11, 2010 
 

SUBJECT:  Closure of Bay Line Railroad LLC  OGC # 09-3145-03-HW 

• NWD HW compliance inspection on April 23, 2009 with hazardous waste 
violations. 

• Enforcement meeting held May 27, 2009.   

• All violations were corrected. 

• Short Form Consent Order (penalties, costs and optional pollution prevention 
project) executed September 16, 2009. 

• P2 Project (purchase/installation of 13 sets of LED RR crossing signal lights) was 
completed for $2,616.70 and accepted to off-set the penalty dollar for dollar.  

• Remaining Civil Penalty, $2,510 and cost $250 are paid in full. 

• All conditions of SFCO have been met. 

• Recommend that this case be closed. 


	TO:              Marshall Seymore 2010-Mar-11

